Environmental Close-Up: Hope for the Rhinoceros

After many years of disappointing news regarding the fate of the black rhino, there may be some good news to report.  Prized by poachers for its horn, the animal survives in just a few pockets of southern Africa.  Seven years ago there were more than 2,000 in Zimbabwe.  By the end of 1994 the numbers had dropped to under 300.  But now the number seems to have stopped falling, and may even have risen somewhat.

Only a third of Zimbabwe’s rhinos live in their traditional areas.  Security there has been increased, and game wardens have had less trouble with poachers.  The other two-thirds have been moved to private ranches, where they are almost as free as their parents were and much safer.


The Imire game ranch is one example.  The Imire is home to a herd of seven rhinos brought there in 1987 as tiny calves, after poachers had slaughtered their mothers.  Nobody knew at the start how rhinos would react to such a change.  In particular, would they breed?  The good news is that they do.  In 1995 there were 12 births on game ranches in Zimbabwe.  While real concern remains for the fate of the black rhino, it is a positive sign to see new births on the game ranches.
